
Minutes of Cedarville Village Council 

Held May 27, 2019 

 

Council met in regular session on May 27, 2019 with Mayor Pergram presiding. Council 

members present were Brooks, Chisholm, Dawes, Stancliff, and Terrell.  Council member Ware 

is excused.  The Fiscal Officer recorded the minutes.  

Minutes:  Minutes of the May 13, 2019 regular meeting and April 15, 2019 special meeting were 

accepted as submitted.  

Mayor Pergram: 

• Commercial trucks using Wilmington Road – should not be doing so and are causing 

damage by doing so. 

• Mayor and police chief are considering implementing speed bumps on East St. to slow 

traffic at the park.  Will also be installing additional speed limit sign on Rt. 42. 

• Looking for a permanent Parks Director. 

• Looking for a solution regarding mowing the soccer fields (now part of the Village). 

 

Police Chief Combs: Excused  

 

Village Administrator Furay: Excused  

 

Old Business:   None 

 

New Business:  Ordinance 2019-03: “No Smoking in Village Public Parks” presented for first 

reading.   Community members Lisa Cole, Karen Wonders, Emily Castor, Andrew Wonders 

spoke with Council members in favor of the Ordinance.  

 

Warrants:  Warrants in the amount of $27,892.10 were submitted. Mr. Stancliff moved and Mr. 

Brooks seconded to approve the warrants for payment.  The motion passed with all ayes.  

Committee Reports: 

• Community Relations – no report 

• Finance/Utility – no report 

• Fiscal Officer – no report 

• Solicitor – no report 

• Zoning Administrator –  

o Developing good relationship with Greene Metropolitan Housing 

o Tree at post office – USPS leases facility; property owner has been notified 

o Written report submitted 

• Parks Director – Movie nights (approved) – will need checks 

 

 

  



Council Comments:  

• Mr. Terrell –  

o Asked about dumpsters at the park – getting filled up with ‘outside 

material’.  Mary Ann working on this. 

o Asked about putting a recycling container at the Park. 

o Front baseball field is “awful”.  It needs work just to be playable. 

• Mr. Stancliff –  

o Police officers have been patrolling area in / around condos on Chillicothe 

and South streets… “Thank you” 

Guests Comments:  

• Sherry Yake – Thanked Council for Officer Riggs’ retirement celebration 

• Lisa Bellman – Old (not running) cars on Miller St.  (Zoning issues?) 

• Emily Kaster 

o Change in Signals at Rt. 72 and Rt. 42 intersection? 

o Cigarette butts at the Park are a problem (whether proposed ordinance is 

passed or not) 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm.  The next council meeting will be held on June 10, 2019 at 7:00 

p.m.   

 

 

 

 

 


